August 12, 2002

Dwain Waters, QEP

Air Quality Programs Coordinator

Gulf Power Company

One Energy Place

Pensacola, Florida 32520-0328

Dear Mr. Waters:


Department representative Charles Norman inspected Plant Crist on July 30, 2002.  A copy of the inspection report is enclosed for your reference.  The inspection report indicates the facility was operating in compliance at the time of inspection.


During the inspection, the inspector reviewed records pertaining to fuel usage, hours of operation, burning of used oil, fuel sulfur content and continuous monitoring systems.  These records contained the required information and indicated the facility had been operating in compliance since the last inspection.

An office file review was conducted.  The review included the Annual Operating Report, Annual Statement of Compliance Report, quarterly Excess Emissions/SO2 Emissions Summary Report and CEM Summary Report, and annual test reports.  The review indicated compliance with permit conditions.

The previous inspection found that in one case an improper test method had been used. And, that the total halogens in one case exceeded the permit limit by 300 mg/kg. The facility immediately set in place a procedure to ensure the proper test methods are used and that the results are compared to the permit limits. The Department deems this procedure adequate and the issue is closed without further action.

Unit 7 failed a steady state PM test on 5/23/01. The Department required a retest. A passing test was completed 12/27/01. This issue is closed without further action.

If you have any questions or comments, please contact Charles Norman of this office at 850/595-8364, extension 1222.

    
 





Sincerely,

    
 





Sandra F. Veazey








Air Program Administrator

SFV:cnc

Enclosure

cc:
Kevin Beaty, Environmental Affairs Specialist, Gulf Power Company


John Dominey, Sr. Environmental Specialist, Plant Crist


